From: Charlotte Watkins 
Sent: 12 October 2018 12:51
To: Clare O'Hanlon
Subject: RE: Tappers Farm - ecology 

Clare
Thank you for sending on the revised metric – this one makes more sense having the correct length of hedgerow and reporting a modest overall net gain of over 1 unit. When layouts are confirmed we will need to be sent a copy of the actual calculator spreadsheet but I am happy enough that an overall gain could be achieved on site in terms of enhanced and created habitats with this scheme and its reduced footprint.

The conditions I previously recommended are mostly still relevant. The submitted bat survey shows that no further surveys are required for the building B1 but there remains the need to survey the identified tree should it need removing but this and the other aspects – protection of nesting birds, reasonable avoidance measures for amphibians - could be included in an overall CEMP for biodiversity along with necessary protection measures for retained vegetation. I would recommend the following conditions or similar therefore but feel free to reword or change.

K17         Biodiversity Enhancement 
Prior to the commencement of the development hereby approved, including any demolition, and any works of site clearance, a method statement for enhancing biodiversity on site, to include an updated Biodiversity Metric such that an agreed overall net gain for biodiversity is achieved and to provide details of all proposed bat and bird boxes including integrated features within buildings, shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority. Thereafter, the biodiversity enhancement measures shall be carried out and retained in accordance with the approved details. 
                Reason KR3

K21         Construction Environmental Management Plans (CEMP) for Biodiversity
Prior to the commencement of the development hereby approved, including any demolition and any works of site clearance, a Construction Environmental Management Plan (CEMP), which shall include details of the measures to be taken to ensure that construction works do not adversely affect biodiversity, shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority. Thereafter, the development shall be carried out in accordance with the approved CEMP. 
Reason KR2

K20         Landscape and Ecological Management Plan (LEMP)
Prior to the commencement of the development hereby approved, a Landscape and Ecology Management Plan (LEMP) shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority. Thereafter, the LEMP shall be carried out in accordance with the approved details. 
                Reason KR2

Lighting - Prior to the commencement of the development hereby approved, a full lighting strategy to include lux spill values shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority. Thereafter, the strategy shall be carried out in accordance with the approved details. 
                Reason KR2
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